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The MOB is an 88,000 square foot building located in Baltimore  
Maryland.  It consists of four floors, Basement, First, Second   
and Third.  The building is served by six identical packaged        
rooftop dx units.  Each of the units is rated at 21,000cfm, with   
10% outdoor air.   
 
Four of the air handlers, AHU−1 through AHU−4 serve the floors, 
Basement, First, and Second.  The third floor is served by both  
AHU−5 and AHU−6.  
 
The two lower floors, basement and first, are constituted mainly
 of medical examination and non−invasive procedure rooms such as 
radiology, phlebotomy and dialysis.  The second floor is mixed    
use, with some rooms being used as patient exam rooms and some  
rooms being office spaces.  AHU−1 and AHU−2 are ducted together 
to form one supply and return riser in the third floor plenum     
that supplies the southern zones through a mechanical shaft on 
the southern side of the building.  AHU−3 and AHU−4 are ducted  
together to form one supply and return riser in the third floor  
plenum that supplies the northern zones through a mechanical    
shaft on the northern side of the building. 
 
After application of ASHRAE std 62−2004, it was found that all 
air handling units comply with ventilation minimums.  All system  
Ev values were found to be .9 according to table 6−3.  This was 
due to the fact that all zone maximum Zp values were found to  
be less than .25 after application of a time based diversity       
factor. 


